S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Thursday, 4th April 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Rev D Tate, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs M Albinson, Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) 
           Apologies: None
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 3rd January 2013: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans,  agreed and signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the End of year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  Mr Jordan then went through each item on the Monitoring Sheets and made reference to the following items: Salaries and expenses – slightly higher due to increased Pension contributions, General Admin – OK, but the Parish Office will need decorating in due course, Electricity & Water –OK, the Electricity has now been switched to Direct Debit payments, this should provide savings. Post/Stationery/Print – This figure is a little high as costs have been incurred for the Neighbourhood Plan. Telephone – slightly up; Computer Supplies – again slightly high due to the printing of Neighbourhood Plan documents; New Equipment – Purchase of new Laptop.  Security Maintenance/Subs/Insurance – OK, some savings have been made with the Insurance, they are all  one off fees; Audit fees – OK, Planning & Other fees – slightly up, this includes the Invoices for Bidwell’s (LDF); All in all the end of year spend is £10,361 against a budget of £14,400. Allotments – Wages – slightly up due to Pension contributions, Water – slightly down, Repairs & Maintenance – This figure includes the Tree Surgery that was agreed earlier in the year. Spend for this year £2,238, income £2,200.  Bus shelters – OK, cleaning costs; Cemetery – Wages – down; Grass Maintenance – OK, fixed contract, maybe one more bill due to come.  Churchyard – Grass Maintenance- OK, again fixed contract; it was said that the repairs to the Churchyard wall are complete but a second stage of repairs will be needed.  Footway lighting – OK, contract negotiated; Repairs were for the lighting column at Birkbeck Close. Litter – slightly high due to Pension contributions; the Trade Bin is a one off payment; The Green & Open Spaces – Wages - OK, Expenses – OK; Grass Maintenance/ Repairs & Materials – OK; Tractor Fuel/Ins/Maintenance – OK, again a saving made on the Insurance. Dog Bins – yearly fees now paid; Trees/Posts/Hedging – OK; Tractor Fuel/Ins/Maint – OK; New Equipment – This includes the purchase of the new Tractor and Hedge Cutter; Total spend £16,992 against a budget of £14,290, this is on track as the amount includes the purchase of the new pieces of equipment. Wootton Park – Wages - OK; Expenses - are higher than expected due to the costs for Ken’s trailer rental. Grass Cutting – OK; Repairs/Maint/Fuel – OK; Dog Bins – again yearly bill now paid;  New Equipment – Money set aside for the Skate Park; Tree Surgery – OK with more work needed; Pest Control/Courses/Child Protection/Subs - OK; Amount spent £15,395 against a budget of £24,360. Bill for Skate Park to be paid. Contributions from NWPC and WPA £5354. Village Hall – Wages/Exps – slightly up; Repairs & Maintenance – higher due to the repairs of the store and extension roof; Trade Bin/Window Cleaning - OK; Electricity/Gas – lower at the moment due to the start of Direct Debit payment, both have now been placed on a 3 year contract, this should give a saving on the yearly costs. Water- This figure is high due to a change in last year’s billing system, Mrs Cornwell will look at the bills and the Assets committee will be asked to investigate; Insurance – Thanks were given to Mrs Cornwell for achieving a better deal; New Equipment – This has increased due to the purchase of the new hob; Fees/Licences/Refund - OK; New works - NIL; 

Mrs Cornwell informed the Finance Committee that the grant from the Community Construction Fund for the repairs to the gable ends had been unsuccessful. She asked the finance committee if funds were available in the Village Hall accounts to pay for the repairs. After discussion Mr Jordan proposed, seconded by Mrs Banks to go ahead with the repairs as finances were available. This was unanimously agreed.  Miscellaneous – Grants to SWiB and CAB; Included within this section is the cost of the PV Panels at £7320 and the Election Costs at £2405.74. Transfers have taken place, with £2352.26 transferred to the Village Fund, £5,000 transferred to the Community Development fund and £5,000 transferred to the Capital fund. Mr Jordan explained that income from Bank Interest sits at £381.99 and income from Skate park grant, Solar Panels, Electricity Wayleaves, and Litter Picking etc. sits at £7,321.82.
Mr Jordan confirmed that the total spend for the year is £82,657.56 NET, against a precept of £96,360. This will leave a balance of £13,702 in hand.
Mr Jordan went through the Cashbook balances and Account balances and explained the expenditure of the S106 monies, the balance of which is now £13,814.62. This will be used to pay for the Skate Park. Money will be allocated for maintenance.
Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the               Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 31st March 2013.  Mrs Banks proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the end of year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council and the Parish Assembly; this was seconded by Mr Price with all in favour.

Mrs Albinson had kindly offered to organise the Cheese and Wine again for the Parish Assembly, she explained that it is getting increasingly difficult to borrow small wine glasses for the evening and asked if some could be purchased. Agreement was given.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.50pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on 3rd July 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
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